






 

 

 
 

Writer's Direct Dial:  (516) 663-6536 

Writer's Direct Fax : (516) 663-6736 

Writer's E-Mail: dnadjari@rmfpc.com 
 

April 19, 2017 
 

BY FEDERAL  EXPRESS 
 

 
Please be advised that our firm was today engaged to represent . Please accept 

this letter as a reply to yours dated February 20, 2017 concerning allegations of misconduct 

referable to unidentified  patients.    The letter advises Dr. of his right to an interview 

pursuant to P.H.L. § 230(1 O)(a)(iii). However, the statute requires that the letter provide: (a) a 

description of the conduct that is the subject of the investigation, (b) disclosure of (i) the issues 

relating to the conduct that have been identified at the time of the notice; (ii) the time frame of 

the conduct under investigation; (iii) the identity of each patient whose contact with or care by 

the licensee is believed to be relevant to the investigation; and (iv) the fact that the licensee may 

be represented by counsel and may be accompanied by a stenographer to transcribe the 

proceeding. 
 

The letter of February 20, 2017 provides legally insufficient notice of the scope of the 

interview and, therefore, constitutes a legal nullity. With respect to Pt. "A", the letter articulates 

an allegation of misconduct but does not describe, with specificity, any of the facts underlying 

the clinical issues or conduct issues. With respect to Patient "B'', it appears that the inquiry 

encompasses a three-year span but it too contains no factual disclosure with  respect  to  the 

clinical or conduct issues raised. Moreover, it does not set forth the date of the alleged conduct 

that is the focus of your investigation.  Finally, it does not provide a realistic time frame, as the 

statute otherwise requires. 

 

Finally, with respect to Patient "C", the letter states that Dr. 123 "failed to timely inform 

the patient that sonogram results are abnormal". However, it does identify the sonographic study 

at issue, the date of that study. Noe does it describe the nature of the alleged abnormality upon 

which the complaint is premised upon. 

 
Based upon the foregoing, we respectfully submit, once  again, that the letter provides 

insufficient statutory notice and must be considered a legal  nullity.  Nonetheless,  please  be 

advised that when the Department provides notice that comports with the  statute,  Dr.  Marin 

intends to avail herself of a right to attend the interview. 

 
As always, our firm looks forward to working with you and bring this matter to a speedy 

and amicable resolution. If you have any questions or if I may of any further service, please do 

not hesitate to call. 

 

Very truly yours, 

mailto:dnadjari@rmfpc.com
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Douglas M. Nadjari 

For the Firm 
 

cc: Glen Marin, D.O. 
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